

Mr. John McGillian, Regional Representative COMMERCIAL UTILITY CONSULTANTS, INC. 1556 McDaniel Drive Westtown Business Center West Chester, PA 19380

Dear John:

As we finalize our departure from this facility, I would like to take this opportunity to express my appreciation for the assistance given by you and your company on several occasions that resulted in substantial refunds as well as ongoing savings for our company. The three separate refunds, each from a different area of our expenses, totaled in excess of \$100,000 and exemplified CUC's thorough knowledge of every aspect of utility billings and doing business with utility companies. We were able to obtain significant savings going forward as well. All of this was accomplished with very little time or effort on our part since we were provided with everything that was needed by CUC. It was as simple as print, sign and send to the utility company with all the follow-up work also being done by CUC.

When you first introduced me to your company in late 2000, a series of events made it difficult for Microsemi to utilize CUC's services until early 2004. Your patience and persistence throughout that period was indeed admirable. Every conversation we had was both polite and pleasant. Your success also was a positive reflection on my performance since our corporate headquarters was always pleased to receive a check from previous expenses at our division.

CUC has been a pleasure to deal with from start to finish. Thank you once again and best wishes for the future.

Sincerely.

Ginny Winn, Site Director

MGV RF Products

Microsemi Corporation